VIRGINIA COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT #64

Aaron Llewellyn Principal - Jr./Sr. High School 651 S. Morgan St. Virginia, IL 62691

Gary DePatisSuperintendent

Kara Bowman Principal - Pre-K - 5

December 11, 2017

In response to the water testing that was completed by Reliable Environmental on September 26, 2017 and the report that was received by Virginia CUSD 64 on December 6, 2017, the following is the mitigation program that will be followed to address the levels of lead found during the testing.

The sinks in the band room, men's locker room, and women's locker room will be shut off and only be used by the custodial staff for cleaning the building. Signs will also be place above those sinks to inform people that these sinks are not to be used for drinking water.

For the sinks in the kitchen we will institute a water-flushing program in which the faucets in the kitchen will be flushed each day for a minimum of 2 minutes. A log will kept in the kitchen to document this program so that each day the water lines are flushed out to ensure fresh drinking water that can be used for cooking and cleaning in the kitchen area. These logs will be kept on file in both the kitchen office as well as the district office upon completion each month.

Gary DePatis Superintendent